No Minutes or information can be found for the Lilydale and District Cricket Association for seasons 1915/16, 1916/17 or 1917/18 and given the below newspaper article it is highly likely that the competition went into recess for theses seasons due to the onset of World War One.

The following article appeared in local newspapers with the clipping below taken from the Lilydale Express on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> August 1915 (page 6).

## "Cricket Competition and the War. (To the Editor).

2/8/15.

Sir, - I think that it would be in accordance with universal feeling if competitions are abandoned for the coming cricket season. The clubs have been depleted by the members playing the grander game, and while they are risking their lives for us, ought we not to keep lit in a quieter spirit! I do not suggest that the clubs disband, but that there be no competitions, and it is not my intention to call the delegates together for the coming season unless the club secretaries ask me to do so. On behalf of the Association I have to cordially thank the ladies of each club for their kindness in providing refreshment and the liberality and taste shown every Saturday. It was the feature of each match.

The trophy won by the Seville club has been handed to and acknowledged by them. In conclusion I trust the day will soon come when we can resume our sports with a free feeling, though perhaps with a chastened spirit for some time to come, caused by those who fell by the way. Yours etc. W.A.E. MORRIS, Hon. Secretary. Lilydale and District Cricket Association. Red Court, Gruyere.

## CRICKET COMPETITION AND THE WAR.

## (To the Editor.)

Sir.- I think that it would be in accordance with universal feeling if competitions are abundoned for the coming cricket serson. The clubs have been depleted by menthers playing the grander game, and while they are risking their lives for us, ought we not to keep fit in a quieter spirit! I do not suggest that the clubs disboad, but that there be no competitions, and it is not my intention to eall the delegates together for the coming season unless the club secretarie. ask me to do so. On behalf of the association. I have to cordially thank the ladies of each club for their kindness in providing refreshment and the liberality and taste shown every Saturday. It was the feature of each match.

The trophy won by the Sevilla club has been handed to and acknowledged by them. In conclusion, I trust the day will soon come when we can resume our sports with a free feeling, though perhaps with a chastered spirit for some time to come, caused by those who fall by the way. - Yours, etc.,

W. A. E. MORRIS.
Hon, Sec. Lilydale and District Cricket Association.
Red Court, Gruyere, 2 8 15.